
 

 

Notice of Public Hearing 
Proposed Comprehensive Plan Update 

Town of Pleasant Valley, St. Croix County, WI 
 

Notice is hereby given to all residents in the Town of Pleasant Valley that the Town of Pleasant Valley Plan 
Commission will hold a public hearing on Wednesday, November 29, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. at the Pleasant Valley 
Town Hall, 1630 30th Ave, Hammond, WI 54015 to hear public comment on the recommended Comprehensive 
Plan update and to recommend adoption of the amended Comprehensive Plan to the Town Board.  Following a 
short presentation, the Plan Commission will open the public hearing to accept public input.  You are 
encouraged to attend the public hearing and to offer your comments. 
 
Copies of the proposed Comprehensive Plan update will be available for public review at the following 
locations during normal hours of operation and online: 
 

1. Town of Pleasant Valley website: https://townpleasantvalley.com 
2. Kerry Licht, Town Chair, Phone: 715-441-9358 or Email: klicht975@gmail.com 
3. Shirley Shearer, Plan Commissioner, Phone: 715-760-2311, or Email: Shirley062172@live.com  
4. River Falls Public Library 

 
The proposed Comprehensive Plan update consists of written text, tables, figures, maps, goals, and objectives 
and includes the following chapters: Issues and Opportunities, Housing, Transportation, Community Facilities 
and Utilities, Agricultural, Natural, and Cultural Resources, Economic Development, Intergovernmental 
Cooperation, Land Use, and Plan Implementation.  
  
Individuals who need special assistance or accommodations or have questions about the proposed 
Comprehensive Plan update may contact the Town Chair at Phone: 715-441-9358 or Email: 
klicht975@gmail.com.   Written comments will be received by contacting the Town Clerk at Phone: 320-493-
9612 or email at  megdmiller@gmail.com. and all comments must be received by 4:00 p.m., November 29, 
2023. 
 
 
        Megan Miller 
        Town Clerk 
 


